FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Annual Meeting Minutes

December 1, 2012
By: John K. Copeland, Secretary

Call to Order:


The Annual Meeting of the Fox Run Homeowners Association was held at the green space.  The meeting was called to order by President Mike Nielsen at 10:19 a.m.
Attendees (quorum present):

Mike Nielsen, President

Joseph Hornberger, Vice President

Scott Marcum, Treasurer

John Copeland, Secretary

Rhett Keene, Director

(Board Members present)

Brian Ridgely, Director

Dennis Dodge, Director
Joseph Hornberger made a motion to approve the Minutes from the October 17, 2012 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Scott Marcum reported that the checking account has a present balance of $3,731.50 and the savings account has a present balance of $18,476.08.  Scott Marcum also stated that the Financial Statement for the year has been posted on the website.  Scott Marcum also passed around a list and asked any present residents to update their emails and emergency contact numbers so that the Board can have a master list.  


The election ballots were then counted.  Mike Nielsen stated that the following Members had been elected to the Board:  John Copeland, Joseph Hornberger, Rhett Keene, Scott Marcum, Mike Nielsen, Brian Ridgely, and Danielle Copeland.
President’s Report:

Mike Nielsen had nothing to report.

Vice-President’s Report:

Joseph Hornberger had nothing to report, however, he gave two foreclosure Summonses to the Secretary.
Secretary’s Report:

John Copeland had nothing to report.
Director’s Report:

Dennis Dodge had nothing to report.


Brian Ridgely had nothing to report.

 New Business:  


Danny Bartel voiced his concerns over the landscaping of the front entrance.  He stated his displeasure with our present landscaper and suggested that we put the matter out for bid.  Brian Ridgely stated that he would call our present landscaper to inform him of the residents’ concerns.  Mike Nielsen stated that securing new bids for the landscaping of the common areas would be a matter of business for the new Board.

John Adams suggested that the Board set up a separate accounting system for the earmarked funds collected from the residents by the raised annual dues together with the special assessment.

Old Business:


None.

Next Meeting:


It was determined that the next Board of Directors Meeting would be held on January 16, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at the green space.  All homeowners are encouraged to attend.

Adjournment:


At 10:57 a.m., John Copeland made a motion to adjourn the Meeting, which was seconded by Joseph Hornberger and passed unanimously.

